
Career Center Working Group           Meeting #16 Notes | August 6, 2018 

 
Location: Syphax Education Center, 452 
 
Participants: Matt Mattauszek (MM), ACG 

Sarah Johnson (SJ), APS 
Jeff Chambers, APS 
Michael Zajkoski, Stantec 
Alisa Cowen, Career Center Advisory Group 
Christine Ng, E2C2 
Colleen Pickford, Facilities Advisory Committee (FAC) 
David R. French, Yorktown PTA Member, has student attending programs at Career Center 
Elizabeth Gearin, Planning Commission (PC) 
Fikru Abebe, Ethiopian Community Development Council 
Jason Kaufman, Douglas Park Civic Association 
Jim Lantelme, PFRC 
Kia Haynes, Arlington Montessori Action Committee (AMAC) 
Kristi Sawert, Arlington Heights Civic Association 
Kristin Calkins, Transportation Commission (TC) 
Lee Bullock-Schwentker, Long Branch PTA President 
Lida Anestidou, At-Large Member 
Maura McMahon, Alcova Heights Civic Association 
Megan Haydasz, At-Large Member 
Michael Shea, Advisory Council on Instruction (ACI) 
Nancy Birnbaum, Arlington Tech Advisory Committee (ATAC) 
Nathan Dudani, Wakefield (Student) 
Polly Hall, Washington-Lee HS PTA member/parent of student attending  
   programs at Career Center 
Sarah McKinley, Columbia Heights Civic Association 
Veronica Bartlett, Arlington Community High School 

   

The working group discussed the draft table of contents and sections 4 and 5 of the draft report.  The 
report was only shared internally as it is a work in progress.  Feedback from the working group member 
will be incorporated into the next iteration of these sections.  

  


